
Church
Yes, tonight I went to church service.  It was actually a sort
of unusual service in that all of the children’s ministry was
asked to attend the main service.  Ordinarily the 4th and 5th
grades would be in service anyway as the last weekend of the
month they go to service with their parents (in preparation
for junior high when they always attend regular service), but
this time it was kindergarten all the way on up in a family
service.   It  made  sense  though-  the  series  my  pastor  is
currently in is about family.  What this meant though was
there was no drama and no kid’s ministry for me to be involved
with this weekend.  In fact, there is no drama for the next
month.  Though drama is fun, I appreciate the break.

Tonight  they  also  did  an  “impromptu  choir,”  meaning  they
called on people to come up front and sing the worship songs
in the choir risers, children included.  Well, because the
children were part of the service, they chose a few children’s
worship songs in addition to some regular songs.  During the
kid’s songs, they had one boy who came up, a 4th grader, stand
in front of us (yes, I came up to sing!) and show the motions
that the kids do when singing the songs.  It was so cool- this
boy has no trouble in front of large crowds- he actually has
been  doing  drama  with  me  for  the  last  couple  years.  
Incidentally, his dad was one of the worship leaders which
probably gave his confidence a boost as well.  His dad must
have been quite proud of him (the good type of pride for
another, not the selfish pride the Bible speaks against). 
Unfortunately he ran off the stage before I could give him a
high five for doing it (and doing a great job at it too!) so I
guess I will have to catch him next week in class.

https://www.tangents.org/church/church/


Not just a sub…
Well, I suppose since this is my blog I can write about more
than just subbing.  There is the retro-gamer in me, and I
might say a few things here and there about it, but I think I
should really just start another blog about it once this gets
going.  There is also the church-goer in me.  I sing, do
drama, and teach 4th/5th grades there, so it is sort of on-
topic anyway, not that on-topic is a requirement for me… �

Tonight is the first night for Easter choir rehearsal.  Now,
my church is a very large church meaning I will be one of 100+
in the choir, or one of about 30 men.  I will find out tonight
whether or not I can actually do it- it all depends on whether
or not we would have to sing at the end of the service- they
do that from time to time.  If we do, then it would conflict
with the kid’s ministry.  I can always be a little late to the
class (I am one of several leaders actually as there are
around 40 kids in the class each service) especially since
they start with a game time, but it would be irresponsible of
me to not show up for the teaching and small group times. 
This is especially true on Easter, one of the two days of the
year when typically more people show up than the norm.  To you
who do: Jesus wants to see you in his house more! �

Beyond choir, I also do drama for the younger kids, but we
have next month off from that so there is no interference with
it.  Well, gotta go.  It’s nearing rehearsal time.
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